
 

 

September 7, 2022 
 
Mayor Michael Detoy 
City of Hermosa Beach 
1315 Valley Drive 
Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 
 
Dear Mayor Detoy, 
 
On September 1, 2022, the Clean Power Alliance Board of Directors approved Resolution 22-09-039 
inviting the City of Hermosa Beach to become a member of CPA’s Joint Powers Authority, with electricity 
service to customers within the City’s jurisdiction to begin in 2024. We are excited to work with you and 
City staff over the coming year to implement community choice in Hermosa Beach for the benefit of the 
City’s residents and businesses.  
 
To move forward, the City needs to adopt an ordinance by November 30, 2022, to implement 
Community Choice Aggregation within the City’s jurisdiction and approve the CPA Joint Powers 
Agreement. Our staff has already shared a draft ordinance template with city staff and have reviewed it 
with your City Attorney. We are available to answer any questions prior to and/or during your Council’s 
deliberation on the ordinance. 
 
Following the City’s passage of the ordinance, the CPA Board of Directors will conduct a public hearing 
during its meeting on December 1, 2022, to consider and approve an Implementation Plan Addendum to 
add Hermosa Beach to the JPA. This is a routine matter. However, the Addendum must be submitted to 
the California Public Utilities Commission no later than December 31, 2022 for Hermosa Beach 
customers to be eligible for CPA service starting in 2024, thus the deadline for the City to wrap up the 
ordinance process by the end of November. 
 
Assuming you move forward, in 2023 your City Council would appoint a member of your City Council to 
represent the City on CPA’s Board of Directors, along with one or two alternate directors who may be 
other elected leaders, city staff, or members of the public. Over the course of 2023 and 2024 the CPA 
team would work with the City to educate the community about the impending change in their default 
electricity provider and make residents and businesses aware of their new options and the benefits of 
being a customer of Clean Power Alliance. 
 
Another decision the City Council must make is the choice of a “default rate.” Clean Power Alliance 
currently has three rates which come with different levels of renewable energy content and at different  



price points. The default rate is the rate Hermosa Beach customers would be automatically enrolled in at 
the start of CPA service unless they take an affirmative action to choose a different CPA rate or decide to 
opt-out of CPA and purchase their electricity from Southern California Edison.  
 
The City Council may choose to select the default rate for the City in conjunction with joining CPA, or it 
may defer this decision to 2023. CPA does not advocate for one particular default rate over another; 
however, CPA staff has deep experience with the considerations many cities take into account when 
choosing a default rate and would be happy to share those experiences with you and the rest of the 
members of your City Council.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me or Karen Schmidt at kschmidt@cleanpoweralliance.org or 805-
798-1629 or if you have any questions or if we can be of assistance as you take the next steps toward 
joining CPA. 
 
Warmly, 
 
 
 
Ted Bardacke 
Chief Executive Officer 
 
cc: Suja Lowenthal 
 
Attachment: CPA Board of Directors Resolution 22-09-039 
 
 
 

mailto:kschmidt@cleanpoweralliance.org



